


While the bill would ultimately allow NERC to be certified as “substantially equivalent” by HUD
and become eligible for federal funding, it would also place upon NERC and the Nevada Attorney
General’s Office the administrative requirements, burdens and legal costs that the Federal
government has demonstrated to be able to successfully handle.

While HUD would cover the costs of NERC’s handling of cases now handled by HUD under its
Fair Housing Assistance Program (FHAP), the FHAP program will not cover the significant legal
costs ofthe Attorney General’s Office associated with prosecuting cases. With the ongoing
evictions and rental housing market challenges created by the COVID-19 pandemic, now is not
the time to disrupt a process that is federally funded and effective for tenants.

The second concern with SB 254 is the also well-intentioned provisions that propose to limit a
landlord’s ability to refuse leasing to applicants with certain criminal records. Unfortunately, any
potential benefits of these provisions are outweighed by the highly problematic sections that would
force landlords to rent their property to applicants with serious criminal records.

SB 254 prohibits a landlord from refusing to lease to an applicant with a criminal record, except
in cases where the applicant was convicted of certain violent or sexual offenses or arson. While
these exceptions are helpful, the bill would still require landlords to rent to people with convictions
for other serious crimes, including drug dealing, burglary, theft, fraud, and others.

The exception for arson is very narrow. Under this bill, a landlord can only refuse to lease to a
person convicted of first-degree arson if the conviction occurred within the last year. “First degree
arson” means maliciously setting fire to a dwelling ortoan occupied car or other
vehicle. See NRS 205.010. This is a very serious offense that can result in numerous deaths and
cause untold property damage. Forcing landlords to rent to such arsonists would create an
unacceptable danger to other tenants.

Additionally, SB 254 is drafted in a way that it is unlikely to achieve its intended purpose.
The criminal background check portions of the bill only apply to the rental of a residence in
a building that contains five or more dwelling units and thatis owned by a natural person. In other
words, it completely exempts corporate landlords, regardless of whether their buildings contain 1
or 500 dwelling units. It is doubtful that dwellings with five or more units that are owned by a
natural person represent a significant part of the housing market. It also exempts single-family
home landlords. Thus, it appears that SB 254 would not apply to the vast majority of rentals and is
therefore unlikely to make a significant difference in whether people with criminal convictions can
obtain housing. Furthermore, the landlord applicability section would be confusing for a tenant or
a landlord to decipher what properties the bill applies to and it potentially creates a housing equity
problem.






